MINUTES FROM THE

CITY OF WAUTOMA

REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMON COUNCIL

MARCH 10, 2014

Mayor Nixon called the regular meeting of the City of Wautoma Common Council to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, March 10, 2014.


Present: Mayor Nixon, Alderpersons Trevor Diedrick, Ed Hernandez, Patrick King, Steve Ryerson, and Lee Wise.


Excused: Alderperson Aaron Grimm


Prayer and Pledge took place.


Alderperson King moved approval of the Regular Common Council meeting held on February 10, 2014, Plan Commission meeting held on February 10, 2014 and Finance and Personnel meeting held on March 3, 2014.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Wise and carried 5-0.

Mr. McCue presented the General Fund Budget Comparison and Bank Account Report.


Alderperson Wise moved approval of the agenda.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Hernandez and carried 5-0.

Alderperson King moved to layover a bid from Stafford Excavating, Inc. to tear down the “Gables Building” in order to have an asbestos test done and to get the cost of removal of the asbestos if it is found in the building.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Ryerson and carried 5-0 on a roll call vote.

Don Simonson and both Larry and Susan Wertzberger spoke in favor of the city paying for grinder pumps.

Alderperson King moved approval of Resolution 14-002 Authorizing the purchase of real estate from Albertario Torres for $3,000 and to take down the no parking sign that was illegally placed on private property.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Hernandez and carried 5-0.

Alderperson King moved to refer Resolution 14-003 Amending Chapter 25, Fees and Other Charges, Zoning and Building Permits to the Finance and Personnel Committee.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Ryerson and carried 5-0. 
Mr. McCue shared his monthly Administrator/ Clerk/ Treasurer.  Mr. McCue also informed the council that the city is still requesting residents to run a small amount of water from their faucet to help prevent water lines from freezing.  Residents will be notified when it is safe to turn the water off.  Mr. McCue also shared the hiring process for the new public works employee.  Mr. McCue also shared an email from the East Central Regional Planning Commission notifying the city that they will perform a HWY 21 traffic forecast and Downtown parking issue study.
Chief Weiss gave his monthly report.

Alderperson King moved approval of the monthly vouchers, TIF payments and Kerber Rose bill.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Wise and carried 5-0.
Alderperson Wise moved approval of the sale of city equipment i.e. the orange Chevy 3500, plow and salter for a minimum bid of $8,000.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson King and carried 5-0.

Alderperson Wise moved to layover the purchase of a new Water Utility truck with both insurance proceeds from the old utility truck and sale of the Chevy 3500.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Ryerson and carried 5-0.

Alderperson Wise moved approval of paying for the City Administrator/ Clerk/ Treasurer’s smart phone plan.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson King and carried 5-0.
David Bluhm from MSA gave a brief update on the Sanitary Sewer Project.

Alderperson Wise moved approval of writing off $8,650.86 from old debt from the Wautoma Main Street for the purchase of the downtown lights.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Ryerson and carried 5-0.

Alderperson Wise moved approval of reducing Elizabeth Fritz’s 118 W. Center St. water bill by $141.90 since the water (from a burst pipe) did not run into the sewer line.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson King and carried 5-0.

Without objection Mayor Nixon referred a revised contract for services with Independent Inspection, Ltd for city inspections to the Finance and Personnel Committee.
Alderperson King moved approval of the final balancing change order for the Visu Sewer lining project.  This change order just adjusts the final quantities on the project to the actual measured and installed quantities.  This will result in a reduction to the final contract and an overall contract savings of ($44,524.75).  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Wise and carried 5-0.

Alderperson Wise moved approval of the final pay application to Visu Sewer in the amount of $28,103.43 this is the amount of money left in retainage.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Hernandez and carried 5-0.

Alderperson Diedrick moved approval of a contract with MSA Professionals to administer the water tower’s Specifications/ bidding and construction contract administration for $11,600 and possibly Construction oversight for an additional cost.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Ryerson and carried 5-0.   
Alderperson King moved to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Alderperson Ryerson and carried 5-0.  The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
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